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Effective January 1, 2013:   The Village has contracted with Deyo 
Disposal Inc. to provide solid waste and single stream recycling ser-
vices. Please place the trash (grey cart) at the curb by 6:00 am on Fri-
days.   Collection for recycling (green cart) is every other Friday, start-
ing January 4th, 2013.  If you have not received the two carts, please 
contact Deyo Disposal at 920-864-5808. 
Payment of Property Taxes:  Real Estate and personal property tax 
payments can be made in person at the Reedsville Municipal Building 
during normal business hours.  Payments may also be made by sending 
a check to the following:  Reedsville Municipal Building, Tax Collec-
tion, 217 Menasha St., Reedsville, WI  54230-8597.  A receipt will be 
sent back only if you have included a self-addressed stamped envelop.  
All first installment taxes are due by January 31, 2013.  The Village 
appreciates all taxes be paid by check or money order made payable to 
the Village of Reedsville. 
Cat & Dog Licenses are due on or before April 1, 2013.  Unspayed 
females and unneutered males are $10.00 each.  Spayed females and 
neutered males are $5.00 each.  You must show proof of a valid rabies 
shot.  Please make out a separate check for the licenses as it goes into a 
different account. 
Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours:  Monday thru Thursday, 8:00 am to 
3:00 pm and Friday, 8:00 am to 1:00 pm. The office will be closed all 
day December 24th, 25th, 31stand January 1st for the holidays. 
Snow & Ice Removal:  The owner or occupant of any lot abutting on a 
public sidewalk shall clear their sidewalk of snow within twenty-four 
(24) hours after a snowfall and keep the same free of ice.  If such snow 
or ice is not removed as required herein, the Street Dept. shall cause 
the same to be done and the cost thereof assessed against the property 
owner. 
Christmas Tree Pick-up is scheduled for Saturday, January 5, 2013.  
This is being done by the Reedsville Betterment Club.  If you have a 
question or would like to assist with this, please contact Leroy or Judy 
Stahl. 
Nomination Papers for Village President and Trustees can be picked 
up at the Clerk/Treasurer’s office during normal business hours.  The 
completed forms need to be returned on or before January 2, 2013. 

Utility Bill Payment Services: 
You can use your credit/debit card, Amazon Payments or PayPal ac-
count to pay your utility bill.  The Village of Reedsville has partnered 
with Wisconsin Payments for this service.  All payments using this 
service are done on a PCI compliant network and no information is 
ever stored on any server.    They are located at 
www.wisconsinpayments.com.  You will need your utility account 
number each time you make a payment.  OR  You can have your util-
ity payment deducted automatically from your checking or savings 
account.  Forms can be picked up at either the Village Clerk-Treasurer 
office or the Denmark State Bank – Reedsville.      

Notes from the Village Hall 

Reedsville Lioness Annual Chili Supper 
The Reedsville Lioness is having their Annual Chili Supper on Thurs-
day, January 17th during the Reedsville/Brillion Basketball game.  End-

less bowl of chili $3; Grilled Cheese $2.50; and Milk 
$.50.  Come out, have a great bowl of chili, and cheer on the 
Panthers!  Come check out what the Lioness are all about; 
next meeting Monday, January 20th at Fox & Hounds at 6:30. 

Reedsville Knights of Columbus  
Free Throw Contest 

Mark your calendars!  Reedsville Knights of Columbus Coun-
cil No: 5798 will hold its annual Free Throw Contest on Janu-
ary 12, 2013.  The contest will be held at the Reedsville Ele-
mentary School, starting at 9:00 AM.  It’s open to boys and 
girls, ages 10 to 14, as of January 1, 2013.  First, second, and 
third place trophies will be awarded in each age group, and 
gender.  This contest is free and all boys and girls are wel-

come.  The Knights of Columbus Free Throw Championship is 
sponsored annually with winners progressing through local, 

district, and state competition.  Entry forms will be  
available at the school, on the day of the contest. 

Reedsville Area Senior CitizensReedsville Area Senior CitizensReedsville Area Senior CitizensReedsville Area Senior Citizens    
The Jan. meeting of the Senior Citizens will be held on Tues., Janu-
ary 15th, 2013 @ 1:30 P.M.  Dues are $1.00 per month and any 

area Senior is welcome to come and visit or join our 
group.  In November we elected new officers for the club.  The 
newly elected officers are Vice President - Diane Lau, Secretary -
Bonnie Korstad, Treasurer - Judy Korstad and Darlyene Lau will be 

the new President taking office at the January meeting.   
Respectfully submitted, Carol (Roger) Bubolz, Secretary 

www.reedsville.org 



Spotlight on COPD 
 
Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease (COPD), also known as 
emphysema and chronic bronchitis, is a very serious disease, and the 
third leading cause of death in the United States.  
 
The good news is that COPD is often preventable and treatable. 
 
The most important risk factor for COPD is cigarette smoking. Be-
tween 80% and 90% of COPD cases are caused by cigarette smok-
ing.  
 
You are more likely to develop COPD as you get older, but this is 
partly related to the number of years of cigarette smoking. 
 
A history of frequent childhood lung infections increases your risk 
of developing COPD. Frequent infections can lead to scarring of 
lung tissues, which reduces their elasticity and can lead to COPD. 
 
COPD is much more common in men than in women, but this may 
be largely related to the higher rate of smoking among men.  
 
COPD is also more common in whites, despite high rates of smoking 
among other racial and ethnic groups. This suggests that genetic 
factors that increase the risk of COPD may be more common in 
whites than in other racial and ethnic groups. 
 
Chronic exposure to dust, gases, chemicals, and biomass fuels also 
increase your risk of developing COPD and can worsen symptoms 
of the disease. 
 
If you have a number of risk factors for COPD, ask 
your healthcare provider what you can do to reduce 
your risk. 
 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at 

Aurora Health Center in Reedsville. To schedule an 

appointment, call 920-754-4337. 

*Reedsville Manor News* 

Our excellent facility still 

has a two bedroom apartment 

available.  You must be over 

55 years of age or have a 

qualified disability. Rent 

is based on your income and 

all utilities are included 

in the rent amount.  For 

more information please call 

Peggy or Donna at 754-

4101.  We will be happy to 

answer any questions that 

you might have. 

Reedsville Reedsville Reedsville Reedsville     

Sportsmen's Sportsmen's Sportsmen's Sportsmen's     

club Pig Roastclub Pig Roastclub Pig Roastclub Pig Roast    
 

Saturday, Jan 12th 

 

Serving from noon 

until gone 

 

Open to the Public  

 

 Carryouts  

Available 

 

St. John-St. James 3K & 4K Round-Up 

February 6, 2013  

10:00-11:00 or 6:00-7:00 

For children who will be 3 or 4 by  

September 1, 2013.  

For more information please call the school of-

fice 754-4432 or visit our website: 

www.stjohnstjames.com 

5 ALARM 

Open: 

Monday—Thursday 

5pm—11pm 

(Tuesday—closed) 

Friday 5pm-close 

Saturday 2pm-close 

Sunday 3pm-11pm 

HAPPY HOUR 

Monday-Friday 

7pm-9pm 

Wednesday 

Free Darts 

Friday & Saturday 

Shot & Drink of the Day 

Stop on in & see what they are! 

Saturday $.75 tappers 

$2 Bottles & Rail Mixers 

2pm-8pm 

Sunday-Free Pool 

THE GOLDEN BAT 
INSTRUCTIONAL HITTING FACILITY 

Glen Braun, Owner 
4060 Jerabek Lane, Reedsville, WI  54230 

(920) 228-0523 
glen@thegoldenbat.com www.thegoldenbat.com 

2013 Recycling Schedule 
(Every Other Friday) 

Jan 4 & 18     Feb 1 & 15 

Mar 1, 15 & 29     Apr 12 & 26 

May 10 & 24     Jun 7 & 21 

Jul 5 & 19     Aug 2, 16 & 30 

Sep 13 & 27     Oct 11 & 25 

Nov 8 & 22     Dec 6 & 20 



• TOPSOIL 

• WOODCHIPS 

• STONE 

Reedsville News Deadline 
The next deadline for the February 

Reedsville News will be January 11th.  

Submissions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or 

dropped off at the Reedsville Village 
Hall during normal business hours.   

Thank you!   
~Amanda Schrubbe 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street  

920-754-4021 
Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
• SNOWPLOWING (ONE TIME OR ENTIRE SEASON – BIG OR 

SMALL JOBS SHOVELING OR BLOWING IF NEEDED) 

• HAULING (3 YARD LOADS) 

• SAND 

• GRAVEL 

• SCREENINGS 

• 18 FOOT TRAILER FOR HAULING BIGGER ITEMS 
• LAWN MOWING (ONE TIME OR ENTIRE SEASON) 

ALSO OFFERING CLEANING SERVICE FOR HOMES, GA-
RAGES OR APARTMENTS (WEEKLY, MONTHLY OR YEARLY RATES) 

CALL FOR ANY OTHER JOBS THAT NEED TO BE DONE 

TODAY 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC 
17226 Limekiln Road 

Reedsville, Wisconsin  54230 

www.sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com 

920.772.4135 

 
We have a new addition to our program...her name is 

"Gramma" and she is a 13 year old donkey.  Thanks to 

Jeannie & Brian Glass from Black Creek area who do-

nated her.  They also donated our famous "Jubilee" who 

we lost last year at the age of 39.  Gramma is very spe-

cial and everyone loves her and yes, she can do a very 
loud "heehaw" when she knows that someone has 

come in the barn. 

 

On December 9, we had our Christmas Family Gathering 

for those that take part in the program here 
at Sunrise.  We made Christmas cards for the military 

and for anyone that has helped us in any way through 

the year.  We appreciate all the kindness that has been 

bestowed on us by coming forward to be a part of some-

thing that is greater than any of us...something that only 

can be understood by looking to God's loving hand. 
 

May the year of 2013 be a blessing to you..a blessing be-

yond words..always giving thanks to Him for His provi-

sion, 

 
Mary Ellen 

Adopt-A-Hydrant 

The winter months bring a special concern to the Reedsville 

Fire Department.  Winter snowfall with the plowing of snow 

can often hide fire hydrants under a large amount of snow mak-

ing them difficult to find quickly.  In the event of a fire, fire-

fighters have to locate and shovel out fire hydrants before hook-

ing up to them.  Precious time is lost.  Please don’t let your 

neighborhood fire hydrant remain “undercover”. 

The hydrants are normally cleaned out by the Village Street 

Department, but due to budget and time restraints it can go 

several days before being cleaned out.  We are asking that you 

help protect yourself and your neighbor by “adopting” the fire 

hydrant closest to your residence or business and keep it clear 

of snow. 

We need a 3 foot clearance on all sides.  When shoveling snow 

please be aware of vehicle traffic.  Do not stand in the street and 

be careful not to slip and fall out into the roadway.   

If you notice a hydrant that needs to be cleaned out, and are 

unable to “adopt” it, please contact the Village Street 

Department at 754-4371, so they can take care of it.   

Wishing you a Blessed and Safe 2013! 

Reedsville Fire Department 

Corner House and Garden CenterCorner House and Garden CenterCorner House and Garden CenterCorner House and Garden Center    
After Christmas Sale all January long.  Select Christ-
mas Items including wreaths and swags will be dis-

counted.  Come early for best selection.   
Monday- Friday 10 till 5 and Sat. 9 till 1. 

Remember the Corner House for all your flower and 
plant needs including birthday, anniversary, wed-
ding, funeral, and get well.  We Deliver  754-4370. 

The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.    
The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. will hold their Annual meeting, 
followed by their regular meeting, on Tuesday, January 8, 

2013  at 1:30 P.M. at the Heritage House in Maple 
Grove.   Election of officers, and directors, will be held for the 
up-coming year.  On the agenda for the regular meeting will 
be making plans for the St. Patrick's Day celebration on Sun-
day, March 17 at Gill's Hall & Bar in Whitelaw.  The group will 
also be discussing their annual Fall Festival scheduled for Sun-
day, September 8, 2013, and will decide on the number of 
scholarships to be awarded this year.  Anyone interested in 
FOSP may attend this meeting.  For more information call  

920-732-3462. 

Have you ever mis-
placed your copy of 
the Reedsville News?  
You can find past edi-
tions of the Reedsville 

News in the 
“Newsletter Archives” 

on our website 
www.reedsville.org. 



Attention Reedsville Area Businesses 

Is your business listed in the “Business Directory” on the 

Village of Reedsville’s website?  Check it out at  

http://www.reedsville.org/economic_development.htm.  

Do you have a new business that you’d like listed?  Does 
your current listing need to be updated?  Please e-mail 

your current business information to  

wondrous@wondrouswebs.com. 

Roman Kugle Memorial Fund 
Since the passing of our father, Roman Kugle, on February 18, 2011, our 
family put aside the memorial donations from friends and family.   We 
wanted to spend time carefully considering what we could do with these 
funds as a means to honor and pay tribute to our father. 
As many of you already know, Roman was born, raised and lived the major-
ity of his life in Reedsville.  He was proud to represent Reedsville High 
School being on the 1946 state championship basketball team.  He went on 
to share his love of basketball by starting the St. Mary’s grade school pro-
gram (part of the Manitowoc County Catholic League) and devoted 17 years 
to coaching various youth teams. 
Our father loved Reedsville equally as much as he loved basketball.  With 
that, we’ve decided to use the memorial funds to build a full outdoor basket-
ball court on Reedsville Elementary School grounds for use by the entire 
community.  Unfortunately, to accomplish this task, additional funds are 
needed. 
Please join us by honoring our father, and help us give back to the commu-
nity, through making a donation to the Roman Kugle Memorial 
Fund.  You can make your donation at the Reedsville branch of the Den-
mark State Bank. 
On behalf of Roman’s family, we thank you for your consideration. 

The Kugle Family – Dennis, John, Bill, and Audrey 

Winter Archery League 
Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club 

Open and League Shooting 
Starting at 6pm 

January 8th and 10th—Open Shooting 
League starts Tuesday, January 15th.  League shooting will be on 

Tuesdays and Thursdays for ten weeks. 
$45—adults       $20—juniors 

All league shooters must be members of our club.  Any ques-
tions, please contact John at 754-4527. 

NATURAL REMEDIES FOR PET PROBLEMS 

When dogs and cats get sick, you can usually use the same herbal 
remedies that work for people.  This is not true, however, for birds 
or reptiles, which have very different metabolisms.  In this article, 
we will talk about remedies for dogs and cats. 
INJURIES AND INFECTIONS 
Scratches, bites, cuts, apply SILVER SHIELD GEL topically. 
Infections, GOLDENSEAL/ECHINACEA OR SILVER SHIELD LIQ-
UID internally. 
PARASITES 
ARTEMESIA COMBINATION is a good formula. 
VIRUSES 
VS-C is very helpful and is also good for bacterial infections. 
RESPIRATORY 
AL-J is a great blend for respiratory congestion and allergies. 
HISTABLOCK is effective for cats and dogs affected by seasonal 
allergies. 
ANXIETY AND STRESS 
DISTRESS REMEDY for pain and inflammation and emotional 
stress. 
ADAPTAMAX OR NERVOUS FATIGUE FORMULA for stressed-
out pets. 
DIGESTIVE PROBLEMS 

PROBIOTIC ELEVEN is important to the health of an animal's di-
gestive tract, especially if they have been on antibiotics. 
CATNIP AND FENNEL for digestive upset in cats. 
INTESTINAL SOOTHE AND BUILD for irritable bowel syndrome in 
dogs. 
LIQUID CHLOROPHYLL will alkalize excess acid, settle digestion 
and relieve bloating. 
JOINTS AND BONES 
EVERFLEX for arthritic or muscle pain. 
FUR AND SKIN 
HSN-W is a formula for healthy hair, skin, nails and bones. 
January special - 25% off the retail price of any of these products. 
For more information on this topic, contact me: 
Mary Ellen Kiel  
Roadway To Health  maryellen@mynsp.com 
920-772-4135    www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Holiday Waste ReductionHoliday Waste ReductionHoliday Waste ReductionHoliday Waste Reduction    
Americans throw away 25% more trash during the Christmas 

and New Year’s Holiday period than any other time of the 
year.  The extra waste amounts to about 1 million extra tons 

per week.  In fact, 38,000 miles of ribbon alone is thrown out 
each year,  enough to tie a bow around the Earth. 

With the trash increase the Manitowoc County Material Re-
covery Facility’s (MRF) production increases.  Residents can 
help the MRF be more productive during the sorting process 
by not including in their curbside recyclables; foil wrapped 
paper, cellophane wrapping, ribbons, or bows.  Also, make 

sure boxes are emptied of non-recyclable packing materials.  
For questions call 683-4333, or visit 

www.manitowocrecycles.org. 
The MRF is committed to assisting residents and businesses 
in Manitowoc County with their recycling efforts.  Along with 
recycling information the MRF promotes reducing and reus-
ing.  The following is a list of ideas and suggestions that re-

duce solid waste during the holidays. 

• Purchase rechargeable batteries.  About 40% of all bat-
teries are purchased during the holiday season. 

• Make your own gifts. 

• Give nonmaterial gifts; gift certificates, tickets to events, 
performances, movies, charitable contributions. 

• Don’t forget to BYOB (Bring your own Bag) while shop-
ping. 

• Oversized gifts; include a big bow, or hide it and have 
clue cards creating a treasure hunt. 

• Buy recycled gift wrap. 

• Avoid disposables when entertaining.  If paper products 
are needed, buy recycled products. 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 

MINUTES – REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

OCTOBER 22, 2012 
 

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was called 
to order at 6:29 P.M. by Board – President John Ebert. Present: 
Board Members – Jeff Deprez, Cory Kiekhaefer, and Andrew 
Maertz; Todd Cavanaugh arrived late. Administrative Team Mem-
bers - Dennis Raabe, Tony Butturini, Pat Popp, and Tracie Wurm; 
Others: Becky O’Leary, Sue Punt, Joy Spatchek, Dan Sonnenberg, 
Kim Luedtke, Stephanie Carriveau, Mary Zastrow , Laurie Town, 
Lisa Podgorski, Kim Zaudtke, Darlene Propson, Margaret Reichert, 
Harry Strother, Joe Schmatz, and Jerold Korinek. Media – Justin 
Cavanaugh, recording. 
 
3rd Graders introduced their newspaper, The Connector. They are 
distributing them to local area businesses. Each issue has a spotlight 
community member. 
 
Mr. Raabe announced that proper legal notice of the meeting had 
been given. 
3rd Graders led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
I. Opening 
A. Agenda 
The agenda was approved as printed. 
Jeff Deprez motioned to move Mr. Butturini’s report up due to his 
Adult Econ. class. Cory Kiekhaefer seconded the motion. 
 
High School Principal Report 
Mr. Tony Butturini reported as follows: 1. Wanda Mueller received a 
Grant from the WI Beef Council to help purchase materials for her 
classroom. 2. Included in the packets are requests for youth options. 
3. Mr. Aalsma has started a club Making A Difference Adventures 
Club. There were 40 kids who showed interest in this club. 4. Mr. 
Sturtz is offering an adult CPR course so far has 18 people regis-
tered. 5. Mr. Jaszewski & Mr. Schuh are going to have open shop 
nights. 6. Mrs. Thomas is doing an Above and Beyond news article 
in the Brillion News for students who go above and beyond outside 
of academics and sports. 7. Fall Sports Banquet will be on Tuesday, 
October 30, 2012, in the high school gym. This year there will be a 
new award, the Panther Award. This is for someone who had put 
great effort into the team but wasn’t necessarily the best player on 
the team. 
 
II. Public Input 
Dan Sonnenberg spoke about how the 1st graders painted three fire 
hydrants in town. Darlene Propson spoke about the Reedsville 
Alumni Association. Margaret Reichert spoke about the Board Min-
utes. Harry Struther spoke about wages and statistics & incorrect 
publication in Brillion News. Joe Schmatz spoke about the changes 
to the minutes. Jerold Korinek spoke about the shop classes being 
offered. 
 
III. Reports 
A. District Administrator 
Mr. Dennis Raabe reported as follows: 1. Our band will be perform-
ing at the Two Rivers Holiday Parade. Please make sure to go out 
and support them. 2. Last year at this time we needed to short term 
borrow $850,000. This school year we will not need to do the same. 
 
B. Elem/MS Principal 
Mr. Pat Popp reported as follows: 1. School Garden was a great suc-
cess due to the efforts of Mrs. Nate & Mrs. Geiger. 2. Mrs. Gulley & 

Mrs. Brunner put together the scholastic summer reading challenge, 
which is a summer reading program to keep the kids reading all sum-
mer long. 3. Mrs. Spatchek & Mrs. Butturini have trained the ele-
mentary staff on the use of the Smart Boards. 4. Get Up & Move was 
held for the seventh year, with many new activities showcased. 
There was a great turn out and a great response from those who at-
tended. 5. Middle school volleyball had a great season and did a 
great job representing our school. 6. A Hansen fundraiser was held 
and was a huge success resulting in profits of $8,815. With these 
profits the hope is to purchase Ipad’s with protective cases and an-
other Smartboard. 
 
C. School Psychologist/Supervisor of Special Education 
Dr. Wurm reported as follows: 1. They are working on the Self As-
sessments for the Special Ed at this time. 2. Child Find Activity was 
completed. This is the first time we have done it in the fall. Typically 
this has only been done in the spring. It went well, and they were 
able to help with some early intervention ideas. 3. Three of our 
teachers were sent to NVCI training through a grant we received. 4. 
WKCE testing will start next week on Tuesday and run through No-
vember 8. 5. Today the school report cards were released. These 
numbers are a weighted average. Elementary received an 82.2%, 
Middle School an 76.3% and High School an 71.8%. 6. Update on 
RTI & PBIS. 
 
D. Myron Genrich - Maintenance Supervisor provided WPS and 
Integrys handouts. We have been able to make some slight changes 
which have helped in providing some energy savings. 
 
D. Board Members 
Todd Cavanaugh asked if the Fall Sports Banquet would be adver-
tised at all so other members of the community could also attend. 
John Ebert congratulated everyone on all the good things that are 
happening around the district. 
 
IV. New Business 
A. Andrew Maertz made a motion to approve the 12-13 Budget. John 
Ebert seconded. The motion carried. All in favor. 
B. Andrew Maertz made a motion – The Board certifies that a tax 
levy of $3,043,454 for general fund operations, $1,239,232 for debt 
service, and $20,000 for community service, be levied for the opera-
tion of the 2012-2013 school year, for a total of $ 4,298,210. Cory 
Kiekhaefer seconded. The motion carried. All in favor. 
C. Jeff Deprez made a motion to refinance the Pension Liability loan 
with Denmark State Bank. Andrew Maertz seconded. All in favor. 
 
V. Old Business 
None 
 
VI. Consensus Agenda Items 
A. Approval of the minutes from the September 17, 2012. 
B. Employment Recommendations – Girls JV Basketball – Adam 
Christensen, Girls Freshman Basketball –Roxanne Roffers, Resigna-
tion-Ryan McCulley-JV Baseball. 
C. Approval to add two new activity accounts – Making A Differ-
ence Adventure Club and Elementary Fundraiser. 
D. Discussion / Action – Payment of Bills. 
Motion by Todd Cavanaugh, seconded by Andrew Maertz to ap-
prove the consensus items. All ayes. 
 
The Board entered into closed session at 8:07 p.m. (Kiekhaefer/
Maertz). 
 
Reconvened to Open Session, meeting was adjourned. 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
November 5, 2012 

    A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
November 5, 2012 at 6:30 PM by Interim Village President Mary 
Olson.  Present were:   Andy Bubolz, Bob Campana, Marybeth 
Rabideau, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert.  Also present were:  Brad 
Busse, JoAnn Mignon, Cory Kiekhaefer, David Dhein, Yvonne and 
Richard Deyo. 
   A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to amend the 
agenda to have a discussion with Mignon regarding the correspon-
dence to be sent to a property owner.  Motion carried 5-0. 
   A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Rabideau to amend 
the agenda to have the discussion with representatives from Deyo 
Disposal regarding the Solid Waste and Single Stream Recycling 
Collection Program.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   The minutes of the previous meeting of October 15, 2012 were ap-
proved as presented.   
   A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $27,376.60.  Motion carried 5-0. 
   President Report:  None 
   Committee Reports:   
   Public Safety:  Fire Dept – Written, Police Dept – Written.   An 
update on the Funds Ordinance was postponed until the next meeting.  
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Rabideau to send a 
thank you letter to Ziegelbauer thanking him for the plague recogniz-
ing Debra Grimm’s years of service.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Public Works:  A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by 
Campana to sign the Solid Waste and Single Stream Recycling Col-
lection Agreement with Deyo Disposal effective January 1, 2013 with 
the discussed changes.  Motion carried 5-0.  A motion was made by 
Campana and seconded by Reis to offer the use of the bins to the 

businesses for pick-up at no charge to them. If they choose to stay 
with the dumpsters Deyo Disposal will credit the bin charge to the 
business if they use Deyo Disposal to collect their solid waste and 
recycling.  It will be Deyo Disposal responsibility to invoice the busi-
ness for services rendered.  Motion carried 5-0.  A motion was made 
by Reis and seconded by Campana to send a thank you letter to the 
Ariens Company thanking them for their donation of a snow blower.  
Motion carried 5-0.   A motion was made by Campana and seconded 
by Rabideau to rent the lift from Reedsville Buses at $75.00/day to 
put up the Christmas decorations.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Public Utilities: Written 
   General Government:  Resolution 2012-7 amending the Flexible 
Benefit Plan was introduced by Reis.  A motion was made by Cam-
pana and seconded by Bubolz to approve the Resolution as presented.  
Motion carried 5-0.  A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by 
Reis to approve the Liquor License application from the Reedsville 
Fire Fighter.  Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by Campana 
and seconded by Rabideau to send the letter to the property owner 
giving him 30 days to clean up his property.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Personnel: A motion was made by Campana and seconded by 
Siebert to approve the vacation request an employee.  Motion carried 
5-0. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Bubolz to approve 
the vacation request from another employee.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   The next regular meeting will be held on November 19, 2012 at 
6:30 PM.  A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to 
adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried 5-0.  Meeting adjourned at 9:17 
PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn,   
Clerk/Treasurer 

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
November 19, 2012 

    A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
November 19, 2012 at 6:30 PM by Interim Village President Mary 
Olson.  Present were:   Andy Bubolz, Bob Campana, Marybeth 
Rabideau, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert.  Also present were:  Craig 
Schuh and Andy Pantzlaff. 
    At 7:00 pm, a Public Hearing was held concerning the 2013 budg-
ets 
    The minutes of the previous meeting of November 5, 2012 were 
approved as presented.   
   A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $393,477.74.  Motion carried 4-0 
(Bubolz abstained). 
   President Report:  None 
   Committee Reports:   
   Public Safety:  Following a discussion, a motion was made by 
Siebert and seconded by Reis to reduce the Reedsville Fire Fighter 
2013 budget to $150,300.  Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by 
Siebert and seconded by Bubolz to approve the application from 
Nicole Spindler for the Reedsville First Responders.  Motion carried 
5-0.  Final approval will be done upon passing the required training.  
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Campana to increase 
the First Responders 2013 expenditure budget to $16,588.  Motion 
carried 5-0. 

   Park & Recreation: 
   Public Works:  Following a discussion with Schuh, a motion was 
made by Bubolz and seconded by Rabideau to have Ayres Assoc. 
pursue our request for cross walks markings on 6th Street with the WI 
Dept of Transportation. The cost for signage will be obtained for the 
next meeting.   
   Public Utilities:  A motion was made by Bubolz and seconded by 
Reis to approve the 2013 Sewer budget in the amount of $451,025.  

Motion carried 5-0.  A motion was made by Campana and seconded 
by Reis to approve the 2013 Water budget in the amount of $329,550.  
Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by Bubolz and seconded by 
Rabideau to create a Money Market account for the GIS Mapping 
project. Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by Campana and 
seconded by Reis to approve the MCO 2013 Contract in an amount 
not to exceed $110,250.  Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by 
Campana and seconded by Reis to approve pay request #11 from 
Oudenhoven Construction Inc in the amount of $28,093.32.  Motion 
carried 5-0. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana 
to submit pay request #16 in the amount of $32,247.56 to the Dept. of 
Natural Resources SDW Loan. Motion carried 5-0.  Following a dis-
cussion a motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Bubolz to 
send a copy of the Notice of Noncompliance from the Dept. of Natu-
ral Resources to MCO and ask for a written response asking how this 
happened and what action was done to comply.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   General Government:  A motion was made by Rabideau and sec-
onded by Campana to approve the 2013 Agreement with Eastshore 
Humane Association; Inc. Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by 
Siebert and seconded by Rabideau to approve the Operator License 
application from Danielle Mrotek.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Personnel: A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis 
to approve the 2013 wages as presented.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Finance: A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to 
approve the 2013 General budget in the amount of $1,098,850.  Mo-
tion carried 5-0.  
   The next regular meeting will be held on December 3, 2012 at 6:30 
PM.  A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to adjourn 
the meeting.  Motion carried 5-0.  Meeting adjourned at 8:25 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn,  
Clerk/Treasurer 


